
Minutes 
Design Review Board 

Wednesday, January 14, 2009 
Flynn Building 

 
 

Present:  Frank Riepe (Chairman), Dan Martin, Tris Windle 
Absent:  Deborah Kruskal, Giancarlo Del Vita 

  
 

Exterior Building Changes - Verizon Cell Phone, 420 Boston Post Road 

Representing the applicant was John McNulty. 

The proposal is to cut in a new section of storefront window on the west wall.  It will be the 
same size, height and style of storefront glazing that is on the front of the building.  The Design 
Review Board approved the proposal with the condition there is a brick base to match the style 
on the front of the building and that all detailing be consistent with the front of the building. 

The applicant did not have design materials for signage and therefore will be taken up at the 
next meeting scheduled for January 28, 2009. 

 

Miscellaneous: 

The minutes of December 17, 2008 were approved. 

 

  


